






















  
Mark Wedemeyer, Director 
 
 
Memorandum 

To:   Planner, Zoning Administration Section, Office of Planning and Zoning  
 
From:  Hala Flores, Engineer Manager, Department of Inspections and Permits  
 
Date:  October 10, 2023  
 
Subject:  23 Leeland Road 
 2023-0174-V 
   
  
 
Request – Allow disturbance of slopes 15% or greater in LDA – 17-8-201(a).  Also variance to section 
18-13-104(a) to allow disturbance to the expanded buffer 
 
Review - This office has reviewed the subject variance application.   
 
The applicant proposes to construct a new single family detached home at 23 Leeland Road.  The house 
will be served by private well and septic.  The site is in the LDA designated section within the critical area. 
The applicant is proposing disturbance to steep slopes and buffers. The existing lot has an existing shed 
and some paved areas occupying 950 SF.  The proposed coverage is 3,794 SF. 
   

1- The applicant indicated that SWM ESD to the MEP is being addressed through the use of 
4 drywells.   A SWM report was not provided to show the site finger printing steps and 
efforts by the applicant to reduce impervious area, avoid environmental resources, 
utilize nonstructural practices, etc.  prior to selecting the use of structural micro-
practices (Drywells).  No soil borings were provided to support the suitability and siting 
of these facilities.  More importantly, the use of structural micro-practices facilities is not 
allowed within the expanded buffer and MUST be located with sufficient setback from 
steep slopes.  In accordance with the SWM practices and procedure manual, In no case 
shall the phreatic line from the overflow of these facilities intersect the steep slopes.   
The proposed plans as shown will result in the oversaturation of steep slopes and can 
lead to catastrophic failure of the slope and erosion in the resource conservation areas.  
 

Determination: 
This office does not support this request and recommends denial of the variance application 
since the variance site plan as shown cannot be granted a grading permit approval from this 
office. 

 
 






